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 School Newsletter  

SUMMER TERM 

10 June 2022 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 

JUNE  

Mon 13 KS2 to Lakeside Campus, 
Top Barn 

Weds 15 Class 1 Collective Worship 

Fri 17 Choir to Three Counties 
Show 

Fri 17 Rounders @ JMHS 

Mon 20 Sports Day 

Weds 22 Year 6 Transition @ The 
Chase 

Weds 22 KS1 to The Courtyard 
Theatre @ Hereford 

Weds 22 Parent Meeting for New 
Reception Children 6pm 

Fri 24 Year 5 Day @ JMHS 

Weds 29 Class 3 Collective Worship 

Weds 29 Class 4 to Severn Valley 
Railway & Bewdley 
Museum 

Thurs 30 Year 6 Transition @ 
Dysons 

Thurs 30 Pyramid Prom @ JMHS 

JULY  

Fri 1 12 Noon Finish 

Mon 4 Y4/5/6 Bell Boating Trip 

Thurs 7 Year 6 Transition @ JMHS 

Thurs 7 Year 6 Transition @ St 
Mary’s 

Fri  15 Summer Fair 

Mon 18 Move Up Day 

Mon 18 AiP School Lunches 
Tasting Event 

Weds 20 Term Ends 

 

VALUE OF THE MONTH 

WISDOM 

 

‘”Wisdom is more precious than rubies; 
nothing you desire can compare with her.” 

 
Proverbs 3:15 

Message from Mrs Jones 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you all had a fantastic half-term and 

managed to get involved with the Jubilee 

celebrations in some way.  We all had an 

opportunity to be a part of history and make 

memories for our children to treasure.  Thank you 

to everyone who supported us for the Jubilee Fete, 

it was great to have so many families gathered 

together as we made a noisy and grand entrance to 

the Fete arena.  The Maypole Dancers were 

amazing. 

Thank you so much to the FoCS team who were 

there from early morning to the close of play.  We 

really do appreciate everything that you do for the 

children at Cradley School. 

We have a busy half-term ahead of us and hope to 

see you all at the postponed Sports Day on 20th 

June, Class Collective Worships, Welcome 

Wednesday, the Bingo Night and the Summer Fair. 

Have a great weekend everyone. 

God Bless, 

Mrs Jones 

mailto:admin@cradley.hereford.sch.uk
http://www.cradleyschool.org.uk


 

           Attendance 

Well done to Class 5 who have had 100% attendance this week! They get to look after 

Alfie the Attendance Bear next week. Please can we remind parents that arrivals 

after 8.45am are counted as late and arrivals after 8.55am once registers close count as a 

missed morning session and are included in attendance figures. 

Class 1 – 91.81%      Whole school – 94.70% 

Class 2 – 94.12% 

Class 3 – 94.05% 

Class 4 – 94.66% 

Class 5 – 100% 

 

We are a friendly, local toddler group that meets in Storridge Village Hall.  We 

welcome little ones from 0-5, accompanied and supervised by their parents/carers, 

to stay and play.  We meet on Thursdays from 10:30-12 during term time, for a 

charge of £2 per family, which includes a craft activity, songs, snacks and drinks. 

Please come and join us, we’d love to see you! 

Teeny Tots Toddler Group 

 

Drop-off and 

Pick-up 

Please do not drop your children 

off at school, unattended, before 

8.30am each morning.  They will 

not be supervised until the gates 

open at 8.30am. 

 

At pick-up you must come into 

the playground to collect your 

child.  Teachers will not release 

children without a parent being 

there. 

Thank you. 

 

Follow us on Facebook for 

updates and photos - search 

for Cradley CE Primary 

School 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day 

The new date for Sports Day is Monday 20 June.  It will be held on the 

School Field. 

Children should come to school in their PE Kit (white t-shirt and red 

shorts) at normal time. 

Sports Day will start at 10.00am and should finish by 12noon.           . 

We will have a picnic lunch on the field afterwards and then children will 

be able to go home at 1.00pm.  Please bring your own chair and lunch. 

If your child has hot lunches please amend your order for that day to a 

packed lunch, or make sure they bring their own in. 

There will be supervision in school for children who need to stay but this 

will finish at 3.00pm, so there will be no After-school Club that day. 

We look forward to seeing as many families as possible join us for what 

promises to be a fun-filled sporting event! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cricket Team 

Well done to our Years 5 and 6 Cricket Team who played in their first tournament 

this week at Eastor Cricket Club! 



 

 

 Clubs 

These are the clubs that are 

running this half term.  Your 

child must be signed up to 

attend. 

Club Day/Time Years Member of Staff 

Story Time Monday 3-4pm Yrs R-2 Mrs Jones 

Musical Theatre Monday 3-4pm Yrs 3-6 Miss Tuckwood & 

Mrs Baynham 

Gardening Tuesday 3-4pm Yrs 3-6 (15 Max.) Ms George 

Multi-skills Tuesday 3-4pm Yrs R-2 Mrs Gleaves & Miss 

Grizzell 

Tennis Wednesday 3-4pm Yrs 1-2 John the Coach 

Cricket Wednesday 3-4pm Yrs 3-4 Miss Creek 

Ultimate Frisbee Thursday 3-4pm Yrs 3-6 Miss Evans 

Rounders Friday 3-4pm Yrs 5-6 Miss Guy 



 

 NEWS 

Thank you to everyone who gave donations for today’s non-uniform day.  There’s still time to pop a little 

something in the box if you forgot, or have some surplus chocolate bars or boxes, gifts and drinks to give. 

 

Family Bingo night, Friday 24th June, 6pm-8pm.  

Please join us for a fun family bingo night! Bring all the family for a chance 

to win some great prizes.   

Tickets are £3 adults (6 free games) & £2 children (4 free games).  Please 

see our poster for details. 

You can book on-line via FoCS Collection Pot where you can also pre-pay 

for drinks & snacks vouchers if you prefer not to bring cash. - https://

www.collectionpot.com/pot/2209906/  

 

Or you can pay with cash or cheques to ‘Friends of Cradley School’ in an envelope to the school office or via 

your child’s class, stating name and tickets required.  FoCS will send a booking form home with children next 

week – we’re just trying to squeeze it on to A5 to save on printing!  If you’d like a booking form emailed to you, 

please contact our fantastic FoCS bingo lead Suzismith@smithsystems.co.uk  

 

Our School Summer Fair is being planned for 15th July at 3pm.  Please save the date. 

 

We need volunteers for both events, so please let us know (via the school office or a FoCS rep) if you can 

help. 

We are looking for sponsors for our Summer Fair, so please ask family, friends and local businesses if they 

would like to advertise by sponsoring one of our stalls.   

 

Please let one of the class reps or school office know if you can help.  

Class 1 – Rach/Lucy/Liz.      Class 2 – Kitty/Rach/Lucy.     Class 3 - Suzi.    Class 4 & 5- Kitty/Annie.  

 

Thank you to everyone who supported FoCS and Teeny Tots stall at 

the village Jubilee celebration last Saturday.  Thank you to Mrs Jones 

for the hoopla game and prizes, and a big shout out to all our 

enthusiastic volunteers for doing an amazing job.  We raised £130 for 

the school, which is great considering we were only charging 20p or 

50p to ensure everyone could join in without breaking the bank (apart 

from the bidding war for a pot of candy floss!).  It was really good to 

be involved in this super community day – thank you to the organisers 

Jan and Stuart and team for making us so welcome.   We loved 

watching the school’s maypole dancing too!   

If you feel you’d like to help in other ways, can your local businesses 

help by donating prizes or cash? 

Take part in our school lottery or easy fundraising (see below).   Thank you to everyone for your ongoing 

support.  

 

If you shop online, we'd really appreciate your help at no extra cost to you... Please take part in 

Easyfundraising - https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcradleyschool  

 

And School Lottery https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/cradley-ce-primary-school  

 

Thank you for any help you can offer, so that FoCS can continue to raise funds for school so that the children 

can enjoy those little extras. 

 

Kitty, Annie and all the FoCS Team 



 

 

 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

NURSERY Peggy for being a little star in all areas.  

Tiffany for taking a risk at lunchtime this week. 

CLASS 1 Lottie for great progress in independent writing. 

Byron for working really hard for the class assembly next week 

and taking it so seriously. 

CLASS 2 Willow for persistent kindness and caring towards others. 

Bentley for settling in so well at Cradley and giving us your 

very best. 

CLASS 3 Johnny and Stan for engaging and asking great questions on 

the Black Country Museum trip. 

CLASS 4 Ava for taking pride in and improving her work. 

Skyla for settling in so well in her first week at Cradley. 

CLASS 5 Amber & Myleene for working independently to edit and up-

level their writing. 

HEADTEACHER’S 

AWARD 

Robbie for showing amazing improvement in everything he 

does. 

Minnie for showing great courage and having a go. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NURSERY NEWS 

Welcome back to the second half of the 

Summer Term.  We have a new topic of 

‘People Who Help Us’ and each week 

we’re looking at a different area within 

this topic.   

This week we have started off learning 

about dentists and how they help us to 

keep our teeth clean and healthy. 

On Monday the children went to the hall for their PE lesson with Lauren.  They watched a video 

about the upcoming Commonwealth Games and learn that this year it will be held in Birmingham. 

The children looked at the different sports that happen there and then practised their throwing and 

catching skills.  They worked in pairs practising accuracy and then had a go at throwing beanbags 

into hoops. 

On Tuesday the children practised their counting and number recognition skills.  Katrina had made 

a large mouth and the children had to order the numbered teeth correctly.   

On Wednesday the children had a go at cleaning some teeth!  They had to use toothbrushes and 

toothpaste to make the teeth sparkly and clean.  We also had lots of builders in nursery on 

Wednesday!  The children dressed up as builders and used some playdough and wooden blocks 

to build their own brick walls!  They used different tools such as hammers to make the bricks level. 

On Thursday the children practised their cutting skills with Donna.  They cut up different pictures of 

a child cleaning their teeth and then stuck them down in the correct order.  The children chatted 

about how they cleaned their teeth at home and we talked about using a timer to make sure they 

cleaned them for long enough. 

On Friday the children finished their 

week in Forest School with Katrina.  The 

children took their buckets on a walk to 

find different sized leaves.  Once back in 

nursery, they dried their leaves off and 

sorted them by colour and size. They 

also had a go at ordering their leaves in 

size from the smallest leaf to the biggest 

leaf. 



 

Class 3 

 

Yesterday, Class 3 had 

a wonderful time at The 

Black Country Living 

Museum learning about 

life in the Victorian 

Times and during The 

Industrial Revolution.   

We took part in a strict 

Victorian lesson where 

Mrs Crane was told off 

for not knowing the 

alphabet and Miss 

Evans was made to stand at the 

front for daring to have horrid, 

painted nails.  

We also learnt about what it 

would have been like down the 

mines and got to see some 

examples of how dangerous it 

was! 



 






